NATIONAL INFRASTRUCTURE COMMISSION

11 Philpot Lane London EC3M 8UD

To: M Leech

Via email: request-437362-10bb514b@whatdotheyknow.com

From: enquiries@nic.gsi.gov.uk

29 October 2017

Ref: NIC2017-7

Dear Sir/Madam,

Freedom of Information Act 2000: Launch of the National Infrastructure Assessment - Friday 13th October - Birmingham

Thank you for your Freedom of Information enquiry of 09 October 2017.

You asked for the following information:

- Mayors of which metropolitan areas have been invited to participate in the launch of the National Infrastructure Plan on Friday 13th October in Birmingham?
- Has an invitation been made for the Metro Mayor of the Liverpool City Region to participate in the launch of the National Infrastructure Plan? If not, on what basis was the decision made not to invite the Mayor of the Liverpool City Region, but to invite the Mayors of London, Greater Manchester and the West Midlands?
- Have any representatives from the Liverpool City Region been invited to participate in the launch of the National Infrastructure Plan, alongside those from London, Greater Manchester and the West Midlands?

I can confirm that the National Infrastructure Commission (NIC) does hold information within the scope of your request.

I can confirm that every directly-elected Mayor representing a combined authority – including the Mayor of the Liverpool City Region – was invited to participate in the launch of the interim National Infrastructure Assessment held in Birmingham on 13 October 2017. Due to a prior engagement, the Mayor of the Liverpool City Region was unable to attend the launch and sent his apologies in advance of the event.

The National Infrastructure Commission continues to engage with all of the mayoral combined authorities, including the Liverpool City Region, and has recently appointed a policy adviser to continue this work.

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact us quoting the reference number above in any future communications.

Kind regards,

Enquiries Team

National Infrastructure Commission

Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act 2000

If you are not happy with this reply, you may request a review by writing to the National Infrastructure Commission emailing at enquiries@nic.gsi.gov.uk. Any review request must be made within 2 months of the date of this letter.

It would assist our review if you set out which aspects of the reply concern you and why you are dissatisfied.

If you are not content with the outcome of the review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Commissioner will not make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the National Infrastructure Commission.

The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF.